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Janurary 14, 2016
From the Principal’s Desk
Happy New Year!  I trust you had a nice holiday break.  Thank you PTA for sponsoring our school assembly Eric Energy.  Special kudos to Mrs. Royle (parent) and Ms. Fox (kindergarten teacher), who planned the event. It was a great way to start the New Year learning about science in a fun and exciting way!

Please join me on January 28th from 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. for Family Reading Night in the cafeteria!  The adventure will start with us all enjoying a cup of hot chocolate.  Then you can spread out with your blankies, sleeping bags, pillows, and pajamas and quietly read a couple of your favorite bedtime or short stories.  To wrap up the evening, I will read a story to the whole group.  This event is free, but you do need to RSVP to attend!  To RSVP, please email Ms. Jones at penny_jones@hcpss.org or call the main office with the number of people attending.
Conferences are scheduled for Thursday, February 4th and Friday, February 5th.  All conferences will be with your child's math teacher.  Please know your child is welcome to attend the conference.  If you have concerns about other content areas, please feel free to contact your child's teacher at anytime.  We will be using the Synergy system to schedule conferences. This is same process we used for fall conferences.  The sign-up window opens January 19th at 5:00 p.m. and closes February 2nd at 5:00 p.m.   You may refer to the attachment (Parent Conference Registration) for detailed instructions.  If you need assistance, please contact Mrs. Green in the main office at 410-313-5512.
Our winter MAP testing is wrapping up.  Please talk with your child about their goals, success, and perseverance towards those goals.  Thank you for your support!

This past Tuesday night Mrs. Steger and I acknowledged WFES student scholars at Glenelg High School.  The Council of Elders of the Black Community of Howard County (TCOE) hosts this wonderful event yearly.  TCOE was established in 1992 by Gloria Washington Wallace to serve as advisors to The Black Student Achievement Program (BSAP) in the Howard County Public School System. Their purpose is to provide a historical perspective on the education of Black youth in the County, provide substantial role models of moral standing and spiritual leadership for our children, and serve as regal representatives for BSAP ceremonies and programs, such as the Evening of Excellence celebration for Black graduates.  Here are our outstanding students who represented WFES: Rhisen D, Lyndsey H, Miles H, Tyler M, Marshall S, Alex B, Amara E, and Zachary R. I’m so proud of them all!
I truly value our arts program at West Friendship and what a joy it was to see students perform at last night’s concert.  Our beginner performers have learned so much in just 3 ½ months of instruction and our advanced players performed complicated pieces with such grace.  Thank you to all the families who attended and volunteers who monitored the children behind the scenes.  Kudos to Mrs. Syversen and Mr. Diener for a great program and congratulations to Mr. Diener who conducted his first concert at WFES!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Sunday, January 17


Family Fun Rollerskating Party at Wheels Skating






       Center in Odenton – 5:30 to 8:00 p.m.

Monday, January 18


Schools & Offices Closed – Martin Luther King, Jr. Day

Wednesday, January 20

Vision & Hearing Screening

Wednesday, January 20

WFES Spelling Bee – 2:30 p.m.
Wednesday, January 20

WFES Restaurant Night at E.W. Beck’s in Sykesville
Friday, January 22


3-Hour Early Dismissal – End of Marking Period
Monday, January 25


Vision & Hearing Rescreening

Thursday, January 28

Family Reading Night – 6:30 p.m.

Friday, January 29


School Spirit “Sports Day”

Tuesday, February 2


JA Training in the Conference Room – 9:30 a.m. 






        and in the Media Center – 5:30 p.m.

Tuesday, February 2


PTA Meeting in the Media Center – 6:30 p.m.

Thursday, February 4

Schools Close 3 Hrs Early (12:45 p.m.) - Conferences

Friday, February 5


Schools Closed for Students - Conferences

Monday, February 8


Schools Closed for Students – Professional Learning Day

Tuesday, February 9


JA in a Day!

Wednesday, February 10

Double Tuffy Ticket Day!

Thursday, February 11

MRHS Jazz Tour at WFES – 2:30 p.m.
What’s for Lunch?

For the latest menus, and information regarding food services, please go to: http://www.hcpss.org/food-services or download the HCPSS App for free.
School News
PBIS News:  Our students continue to model respectful, responsible, and ready to learn behavior.  A critical component of the PBIS program is relationship building and celebrating success.  This is why we will be conducting our 2nd quarter PBIS celebration on the morning of January 22.  This celebration provides students with a choice of activities and it gives students and staff an opportunity to play and interact with students they normally don’t see on a daily basis.  
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Math at Home!: This week, your students will learn scientific facts about one of the most fascinating and numerous insect species on Earth—butterflies! These integrated word problems encourage students to use critical thinking and problem-solving skills as they learn about butterfly life cycles, biology, and migration. For additional interesting information about butterflies, visit http://www.kidsdiscover.com/spotlight/metamorphosis-kids/.
K- Grade 2 
Butterflies are insects, and all insects have 3 pairs of legs. If one pair of legs equals 2 legs, how many legs does a butterfly have? If you were walking through the playground one day and 3 butterflies landed on your arm, how many butterfly legs would you see? Show how you calculated the total number of butterfly legs. Explain your solution to a friend.

Grades 3-4

Most species of butterflies lay approximately 100 eggs. If 27 different butterflies each laid 100 eggs in the same garden, how many eggs would there be altogether? The garden is made up mostly of milkweed plants, a monarch butterfly's favorite nectar. If 2/3 of those were monarch butterflies and 1/3 were painted lady butterflies, how many of each would be in the garden? Show your work and illustrate your solution.

Grades 5-6

Butterflies are primary consumers, which means that they are also food for predators. In the wild, butterflies have a 2% survival rate for many reasons, such as their access to food and exposure to predators that feed on them. Four butterflies laid eggs: Butterfly A laid 200 eggs, Butterfly B laid 150 eggs, Butterfly C laid 100 eggs, and Butterfly D laid 175 eggs. On the basis of the survival rate, predict how many of each butterfly’s offspring would survive the full life cycle. How many total offspring would survive? Show your work.
Attention:  Parents of Upcoming 6th Graders
Please mark your calendar for Thursday, January 21st at 6:30 p.m.  An overview orientation for parents will be held in the Cafeteria at MVMS.  The overview will include G/T and World Language Programs.  Please watch for more information to be forthcoming in January.  If necessary, an inclement weather date will be January 26th. 

Road to Kindergarten Workshop Dates
Do you have a child who will be 5years old by September 1, 2016? Please plan to attend an information session about Kindergarten in the Howard County Public School System. At this workshop you will learn:

· Expectations for school readiness (and receive a Ready for Kindergarten toolkit).

· Details about the kindergarten program.

· Information about HCPSS kindergarten registration.

· Ways that families and children can be supported during the transition to kindergarten.

Choose a session that is convenient for you. No registration required. Child care is available at each session for children ages 2 and older. Please allow at least 15 minutes extra for child care sign-in.

Thursday, January 21, 2016 * 6:30-7:30 p.m. * Atholton High School

Tuesday, January 26, 2016 * 6:30-7:30 p.m. * Hammond High School

Monday, February 1, 2016 * 6:30-7:30 p.m. * Howard High School
Snow Date, if one of the above sessions is cancelled - February 3, 2016 * 6:30-7:30 p.m. * Centennial High

PTA News 
Family Fun – This Sunday!
When: Sunday, January 17, 2016 (this Sunday!) 
Time: 5:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Where: Wheels Skating Center in Odenton 
Skate Rental - $3.00 for quad skates - $4.00 for in-line skates
ADMISSION IS FREE!
Please check the PTA website www.wfespta.com for waiver forms (kids and adults) so you can print and sign in advance.  Questions? Contact Alicyn Hodges, asampsonhodges@gmail.com or Jessica Schwendeman, jlschwendeman@gmail.com.

The Family Fun Committee Needs Help!  

We are asking for donations of cupcakes for the skating party at Wheels Skate Center on Sunday, January 17th.  If you are interested in helping, please sign up below: 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1U-NxZRgfs6fulBYWxBiDvdA4HirDiIEfIb01fJ2fkUE/edit?ts=56916bf6#gid=0
Please bring your cupcakes to the roller rink.  If you are not attending the skating party, but would still like to contribute, you can drop off the cupcakes at the home of Alicyn Hodges any time before 4:00 p.m. the day of the event.  The address is:
695 River Road

Sykesville, MD 21784

410-489-5996
Thank you so much for your help!
Restaurant Night at E.W. Beck’s

Mark your calendars!  The WFES PTA will host Restaurant Night at E.W. Beck’s in Sykesville on Wednesday, January 20th.  Look for a detailed flyer to come home after Winter Break!

ATTN: 5th Grade Parents

Fifth Grade 2016 T-shirts will be done later in the year, so there is still time to turn in your size information and money. 

Important note: checks should be made payable to WFES PTA.  Only check and cash payments can be accepted.  Online payments cannot be made through myschoolbucks.com. More information will be sent out for those who have already made an online payment. 

For Friday's Choral Cluster Concert, students will be wearing their 90th Anniversary T-shirts to Marriotts Ridge High School. Students need to take their concert dress clothes with them, and will change for the evening concert.
Save the Date: March 19, 2016 

Mark your calendars now for Tiger Madness & Silent Auction to be held at Players Bar & Grill.  We already have fantastic donations and ideas underway. We hope to see you there!  Be sure to ‘like” West Friendship Elementary School Tiger Madness & Silent Auction on Facebook for all the latest Tiger Madness updates!

How can you get involved?
We need volunteers to help during the silent auction event and be a part of the planning committee.  If you have experience  (i) planning a silent auction, (ii) designing flyers and invitations, (iii) social media marketing, (iv) event marketing, (v) running a March Madness bracket, or (vi) just want to lend some time, we need you!

Please email me your contact information. This event will be fun, will help your kids, and will make money for our school!!!

We also have sponsorship and donation opportunities for the event.  If you or your business would like more information on becoming a Tiger Madness & Silent Auction sponsor, please contact me for more information. I also invite you to join us in supporting the West Friendship Elementary School PTA by providing an in-kind contribution to be included in the silent auction that will take place during the event.  We are looking for items such as sports memorabilia, sporting event tickets, vacation home rentals, airline tickets, spa packages and the like. If you or someone you know has access to these items, we would appreciate the donation.  For your contribution, you will receive recognition at the Tiger Madness & Silent Auction Fundraiser, in our marketing materials, and publicity on our social media outlets (Facebook: www.facebook.com/wfestigermadness).  We will also provide you with a receipt for your donation, which you may use for tax purposes.  WFES PTA is a charitable, tax exempt, non-profit entity under section 501(c)(3) of the IRS Code and the entire amount of your contribution is tax-deductible.
Tiger Madness & Silent Auction contact info:
Kara Williams
443-756-3067

karamichellewilliams@yahoo.com
West Friendship Elementary School PTA Membership
By becoming a member of the WFES PTA, you will be helping your child and the entire school community.  The WFES PTA sponsors many wonderful programs and activities, such as the Back to School Dance, Cultural Arts Assemblies, Science Fair, Staff Appreciation, Spring Festival, and much more! In addition, recent policy changes prevent teachers from using their class mailing lists for non-school activities. However, members of the PTA will receive a membership book and classroom mailing list, which is about the only way to obtain these items.
Online registration process this year (you can pay by credit card or check): http://www.wfespta.com/join/ 
While you’re on our website, feel free to follow us via Twitter, Facebook or E-mail to stay informed.
If you would prefer to complete your registration via paper, please leave a message at 443-396-3707. Someone from the membership committee will contact you.

Community News 
Food on the 15th 

Volunteer opportunities for students of all ages. We collect, sort, and deliver free non-perishable groceries directly to low-income Howard County senior citizens. To learn more about what we do, visit our website at www.foodonthe15th.org/.  We are always looking for students and groups to do food drives for us.  We can be reached at foodonthe15th@gmail.com. 
Glen Mar Church
Second annual Day of Service: Monday, January 18th, (MLK Jr. Day) 8:30 a.m.- 4:30 p.m.  Family-oriented short-term service opportunities are available. Free and open to public. Come for an hour or come for the day.  Glen Mar Church, 4701 New Cut Road, Ellicott City.  Visit us at www.glenmarumc.org or call D.C. Veale at 410-465-4995 ext. 205. 
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School Hours: 9:15 a.m. - 3:45 p.m.





Ann Steger


Assistant Principal
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